
    Town of Alto 
Regular Meeting 

May 9, 2017 
Minutes 

Work Session 6:30pm 
 
 

Those in attendance: 
 
Audrey Turner, Mayor 
Carolyn Cabe, Mayor Pro-tem 
Mike Ivie, Council Post 3 
Eddie Palmer, Council Post 4 
PJ Huggins, Council Post 5 
Joe Davidson, Building Official 
Josh Ivey, Police Chief 
Lisa Turner, Finance Officer 
Penny Rogers, Town Clerk 
 
 
    A work session was held at 6:30pm before the regular meeting to discuss the 
current projects that were on the table. Property at 3895 Gainesville Hwy was 
presented for potential future purchase as the Officials asked questions to the 
current owners, Simon Illakthl and Manny Joseph, concerning the building with 
fuel tanks. Possible sewer was also discussed for this area. Following the session,  the 
regular  meeting was called to order by Mayor Audrey Turner.  The invocation was 
delivered by Joe Davidson, Building Official. 
 
     The agenda was presented to the Council for approval.  Councilwoman PJ 
Huggins made a motion to approve.  Cuncilman Eddie Palmer seconded the motion.                                               
                                                                                                             Approved by all.    
                                                                                   
     The minutes of the April 11, 2017  meeting were presented for approval.    Pro-
Tem  Carolyn Cabe  made a motion to accept the minutes.   Councilman Mike Ivie 
seconded the motion.                                                                        Approved by all. 
 
New Business: 
     First item was Servline in which no new information was presented so, 
Councilman Eddie Palmer made a motion to table this issue.  Pro-tem Carolyn Cabe 
seconded the motion.                                                                       Approved by all. 
      
    Councilwoman PJ Huggins made a motion to approve the  GIS contract with 
Habersham County at $1458 the first year and $1250 annually after that.  
Councilman Eddie Palmer seconded the motion.                       Approved by all.      
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Old Business:     None 
     
Recommendations from Officers, Departments, and Attorneys: 
     Mayor Turner informed the Council that Thomason Paving should be here next 
week to pave the walking trail and to seal/stripe the parking lot.  She also stated that 
the new septic system had been installed at City Hall. 
     Councilman Mike Ivie let the Officials know that everything for the upcoming 
festival is coming together and the parade and activities will begin an hour earlier.      
He also stated that the checklist from EPD on Wheeler Circle well had been  
completed. 
   
Public comments:  None 
 
     Councilman Eddie Palmer made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Pro-tem  
Carolyn Cabe seconded the motion.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:21 pm.                                                     
                                                                                                              Approved by all.    
 
 
Respectfully submitted by: 
 
 
 
Penny Rogers 
Town Clerk 
 
         
 
 
 
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 


